Meeting Notes

RAC Task Force on Administration

Conference Call
Tuesday, November 26th, 2013
1:30 pm – 3:00 pm
 
In attendance:  Steve Pepin (co-chair), Cynthia Gerst, Chris Hedges, Skip Paul, Michael Bufalino, Amy Schutzbach.  

Absent: Allison Hardt, Clint Adler, Ron Curb, James Watkins, Rod Montney, Dawn Van Landingham.    

Action items underscored.

1. Notes from previous conference call. 

A MOTION (AMY/CYNTHIA) to accept the meeting notes was APPROVED.  
	
1. Current Business
DOT Fact Sheets (Allison) 
There have been no changes since the September call.  Three states have not yet provided fact sheets: Region 1 – RI, Region 2 – TN, Region 4 – SD.   
Website Subcommittee (Cynthia)
The subcommittee met yesterday by conference call.  Several topics were discussed, two of which related to peer exchanges.  David Jared has suggested developing a list of volunteers willing to participate in peer exchanges – he will continue to work with the subcommittee on this idea.  The second topic was the development of a categorization scheme for peer exchange reports on the web.  A list of subject categories was accepted yesterday and will be used to classify the reports online.  The subcommittee is also continuing to explore the use of icons on the site.  Cynthia encouraged Task Force members to send her any comments about the site.  
Steve suggested including a list of states planning to hold peer exchanges in the coming year.  The subcommittee will discuss this at the next meeting on December 30th.  
“Ahead of the Curve” Update – (Cynthia)
The co-chairs of the three working groups met last week at the Keck Center in Washington.  RAC members in attendance included Cynthia (co-chair) and Skip Paul.  By the end of the meeting the group agreed on a draft list of courses to be included in the curriculum.  The project status and draft curricula will be presented for discussion and input at a workshop during the TRB annual meeting.  Skip Paul – it is important for both experienced and newer RAC members to provide their input at the workshop.  There are plans to target and invite a number of specific individuals but the workshop is open to all and Cynthia and Skip will encourage all RAC members to attend if they are available.    
RAC Winter Meeting Recommendations - (Steve)
Leadership accepted the recommendations and Skip and Dale are now putting together the agenda. Skip sent an email earlier today to RAC members soliciting questions for the national leadership panel discussion and current topics for discussion in the second part of the meeting.  He is suggesting a presentation from Sue Sillick on the new RPPM website.  Steve – how soon should the national leadership participants be invited?  Skip will initiate a dialog with them during the SCOR meeting next week.  The other meeting items will be a brief RAC report at the beginning by Skip, and an invitation to the Wisconsin summer meeting at the end.  Cynthia – also include time for a tribute to Crawford Jencks – Leni working on a “memory book.   
2014 RAC 101 (see attachment) – All  
Steve distributed a draft format developed earlier by the Task Force.  The document had suggested revisions in red, although it was not clear who had suggested the revisions.  Those present on the call preferred the original format.  It was also suggested that the timing of the last two bullets be flexible, and that discussion could continue at the welcoming reception.  Steve will follow up with a revised format and planning will begin at the January conference call.  


Survey of RAC Member and DOT Research Section Demographics (Allison)
This task was originally proposed Leni but ultimately the Admin. Task Force decided not to pursue it.  Allison and Steve made the Task Force Chairs aware of the decision on 11/18.   
1. New Business
1. NHI Research 101 Course (Allison)
0. FHWA is working with NHI to develop this course which will be geared towards research coordinators in the Division Offices.  
0. Cynthia had inquired about whether or not it would be appropriate for the Admin. Task Force to provide input.  Allison raised this on the 11/14 Leadership call and Skip thought it was a good idea. Allison will reach out to John Moulden at FHWA to offer assistance.   Skip suggested that the courses being developed for Ahead of the Curve might be just as informative and relevant for FHWA staff.  
4. 	Parking Lot
1. RAC Mentors Checklist (to be discussed in January).  Amy – none of the other CRPs are mentioned (just NCHRP).  
1. Although Cynthia had to leave the call for another meeting, Chris Hedges mentioned that Cynthia had recently sent him and Allison an email with a good deal of ideas and insights about RAC 101.  Chris suggested that Cynthia be included in the planning for the 2014 RAC 101.  
5. Items for RAC leadership
No topics identified.  
6. Open Discussion
No topics identified.
7. Next Call – Tuesday, January 28, 2014 – 1:30PM  EST  
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